CITY OF HAMILTON MOTION

Public Works Committee Date: July 7, 2016

MOVED BY COUNCILLOR T. JACKSON
SECONDED BY COUNCILLOR

Traffic Safety Concerns in Ward 6

WHEREAS, a number of ongoing traffic safety concerns have been raised by residents in the area of Mountain Brow Boulevard and Upper Ottawa Street to their Ward Councillor; and,

WHEREAS, in consultation with the Ward Councillor and Traffic Operations and Engineering Services various strategies to improve safety have been developed;

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED:

- (a) That staff be directed to implement a 40 km/h speed limit on Upper Ottawa Street from Brucedale Avenue East to Mountain Brow Boulevard and on Mountain Brow Boulevard from Upper Ottawa Street to the Kenilworth Access and that staff include these speed limit changes in the next Designated Authority By-law Submission;
- (b) That staff be directed to install all-way stop controls at the following locations: Rendell Boulevard and Mountain Brow Boulevard, and East 43rd and Concession Street;
- (c) That staff be directed to conduct a review of the operations of the speed limit reduction on Upper Ottawa Street as outlined in section (a) and the all-way stop controls as outlined in section (b) after a one-year implementation period to determine the impact of the changes.